
Solemnity Feast of Saints Peter and Paul 
29th June, 2025 —  Year C  

Dear Parishioners, 
 
I'll begin this week's Message with a few personal observations on last 
Sunday's Corpus Christi Street Procession. 

1. We give thanks to the 
Lord for blessing us with fine 
weather for our march. 

2. The Parish management 
in the planning and execution 
phases of the march was an 
improvement on last year's 
inaugural march, but I think 
that there is still room for 
improvement. 

3. The march numbers 
were comparable to last 
year's march; it was 
somewhere around the 200 
mark. 

4. Due in part to the 
reduced period of adoration 
and the earlier starting time 

for benediction (11:20am rather than 1:00pm like last year), more 
people participated in both.  In 2024, we badly miscalculated the 
duration of the march phase, and it resulted in an extended adoration 
phase of nearly 2 hours, and I think that only a few people had the 
stamina to hang around for 
benediction. 

5. A good number of people stayed 
on for the lunch that commenced after 
the return to the church by the 
marchers. 

6. The WHS issue departing vehicles 
passing through and around the ranks 
of people forming up for the march 
was better controlled this year.  The 
priority for the Parish was and always 
will be to maintain the general safety 
of our pedestrian marchers.  I did 
notice that some Parishioners did not 
heed my warnings, that if they were 
not intending to march, to park their 
vehicles outside the church carpark or 
they would be required to wait until 
the marchers moved off. 

The march drew many curious looks from the general public frequenting 
the establishments in Nundah Village, as our procession passed by.  I see 
that as a good thing because it just may heighten the consciousness and 
reawaken their faith in Jesus.  God, alone, truly knows how our march 
will impact on people's lives. 
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Myah McGuigan, Fred Gomes, Justin Carr,  
Julie Cusack and Doug Desouza. 

 
RECENTLY DECEASED 
Fr Terry Hegarty 
Peter Donataccio 
Ross Perkins 
Beryl Taylor 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
SAINTS PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES 
“I have competed well; I have finished 
the race; I have kept the faith.”    

(2 timothy 4:7) 
 

How many of us can say this?  St. Teresa of Calcutta said, “God 
doesn’t call us to be successful, he calls us to be faithful.”  How 
many times have we been blinded by the success of the world at 
the expense of our faith?  Matthew Kelly says, “Take one minute 
each day to remind yourself that you are just passing through this 
life and will die one day; you will live more intentionally with a 
passion and purpose.”  

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 
Have you collected your new envelopes if you still use them?  
New envelopes begin next weekend in the new financial year.  
Please dispose of any current unused envelopes as your 
number may have changed.  If you cannot locate your 
envelopes, they may have been sent to the other church.  
Thanks Debra and Carmel. 

A VOCATION VIEW   
STS PETER & PAUL, THE APOSTLES  
When we recognise who Christ truly is, we can rejoice 
knowing that God has revealed this to us. How can 
we be like Peter and follow God’s plan for our lives? 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

...continued from page one 
We had a good response from volunteers who carried banners 
and the baldachin or served as march marshals and first aid 
officer or those who assisted with the catering afterwards or the 
rosary leaders; our church sacristan and altar servers; and I am 
deeply grateful for your help.  It did help that the Parish had 
locked down the names of volunteers a week ahead of the 
march, so that the Parish avoided trying to find volunteers at 
the last minute.  I am also most grateful to the Queensland 
Police Service for their traffic management.  Much of this year's 
success can be attributed to our Parish Manager, Debra Visser, 
for a lot of the behind-the-scenes work, and I sincerely thank 
her for her help. 
 

I pray that next year's Corpus Christi Street Procession, which 
will occur in our centenary year, will be an even greater success 
than this year. 
 

I want to also give Parishioners a heads-up warning about 
the Australian Christian Art Prize (ACAP) competition that our 
Parish is running.  You may have noticed the small promo that 
has been appearing in our weekly Newsletter for the past 
month.  The promo was an invitation to enter the art 
competition.  But what many Parishioners might not be aware 
of that the ACAP is a fundraising initiative of your Parish Finance 
Council (PFC), to source external income into our Parish so that 
the Parish will not be reliant solely on Mass collection monies as 
our principal source of income. 
 

The ACAP competition is in its final stages.  What is left to be 
done, are things that we, as a Parish, will need to do, so a 
number of volunteers will be required.   
 

Within this Newsletter, is a supplement that will inform 
Parishioners in greater detail exactly how the ACAP competition 
works, the two categories of competition and the prize pool, 
and the specific areas and tasks in which volunteers from our 
Parish will be needed. 
 

The PFC are of the view that the potentiality for the ACAP to 
grow in successive years, would mean that the ACAP would be a 
major source of income to the Parish.  But to achieve this longer
-term goal, the Parish needs to show to the art world that we 
are organised and competent.  And the best way to 
demonstrate this is for the people of our Parish to back the 
initiative through their voluntary labour at the business end of 
the competition, which is the exhibition of the artwork. 
 

Please read the supplement carefully so that you are fully 
informed about what our Parish is doing.  I would welcome your 
help. 
 

Finally, a reminder that at all Sunday Masses this weekend 
throughout the Archdiocese, the Annual Peter's Pence collection 
will be taken up.  That means that we will have a second 
collection at our Masses.  The first collection (before the 
Offertory) will be our regular Parish collection; the second 
(taken up after Holy Communion), will be the Peter's Pence 
collection.  Funds from the special collection will be forwarded 
to Rome for the Pope to use at his discretion, to help the poor 
and needy of the world.  Thank you in anticipation of your 
generosity. 
 

May God bless you.  Fr Dan. 

Can you help us?  We are wanting to hear from 

anyone with experience flying a drone.  Phone Debra 
in the parish office for more details.  Thank you. 



FLOCKNOTE 
Don't forget to look at your enewsletter for 
many different articles, reflections, children's 
liturgy and upcoming events across our 
Archdiocese. 

Peter’s Pence Collection is THIS weekend 
 
The Peter's Pence Collection gives Catholics in Australia an 
opportunity to join in communion with the Catholic faithful 
throughout the world in support of the charitable works of the 
Holy See.  
 
The Peter's Pence Collection is an annual collection of the Catholic 
Church around the world.   
 
The collection allows the Holy Father to respond to the most 
needy throughout the world, to offer timely, effective emergency 
assistance to our suffering brothers and sisters.  
 
Banyo Nundah Parish will be participating at all Masses this 
weekend, we take this collection up as a retiring collection.  
 
Please come prepared. 

Archbishop-elect Shane Mackinlay shares Jesus’ invitation to 

‘come and see’ in first visit to Brisbane 

 

ARCHBISHOP-elect Shane Mackinlay touched down in Brisbane 
from his diocese of Sandhurst as part of a short stay today to 
introduce himself, to see the archdiocese and meet with leaders 
and staff. 
 

He offered a message of welcome and hope as he toured the 
archdiocese the day after his appointment by Pope Leo XIV. 
 

He had been to Brisbane many times before but this trip he came 
with a different perspective – the idea of being archbishop front of 
his mind. 
 

Talking with The Catholic Leader, he said proclaiming the Gospel 
today, the Church needed to be “clear and unembarrassed about 
our faith – and about why it matters to us”. 
 
Archbishop-elect Mackinlay, 60, said his election was a “big shift” 
for him but at the same time, was familiar with change over the 
course of his ministry. 
 

While his appointment as Bishop of Sandhurst in 2019 kept him 
within familiar territory, being the neighbouring diocese to his 
home in Ballarat, it had come with a whole different level of 
involvement in the national and international Church. 
 

“Here (in Brisbane), that national and international connection is 
something I’m already familiar with but I’m very conscious that I’m 
not from here, I don’t know the place. 
 

“I’m going to have to do a lot of learning of the people, of the 
culture, of the history – and I’m really looking forward to that.” 
 

He said as he moved to positions of greater responsibility, 
“inevitably you move back from the day to day connection, which I 
have always loved”. 
 

“My last parish I was in for 15 years, while I was in charge of the 
(Catholic Theological College) and it was a group of small 
communities that I got to know very closely. 
 

“I still miss that connection. 

“But I’ve learned more and more over time, both to connect as 
much as I can with the people I am around but also to operate 
through various layers of entrusting people to be responsible in 
their area.” 
 

He said what made a bishop’s life so busy and yet so fascinating 
was “you see bits of everything that’s happening around the 
place”. 
 

“My job is to be aware of what they’re doing, to give some guid-
ance and to keep everything connected,” he said. 
Archbishop-elect Mackinlay’s installation Mass will be celebrated 
on September 11, which is slightly longer than the customary two-
month period, which he said was due to some existing commit-
ments. 
 

Abridged version from the Catholic Leader, read the full story 
there. 

https://catholicleader.com.au/news/sandhurst-bishop-shane-mackinlay-chosen-as-the-new-archbishop-of-brisbane/
https://catholicleader.com.au/news/qld/archbishop-elect-shane-mackinlay-shares-jesus-invitation-to-come-and-see-in-first-visit-to-brisbane/?utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_m-CyVvl_f3LtBmqvyR5tr7DK8CyZ2lY6X81RNwYUoxZFzu9sMHAcEp1bHiKZEZ4QIvDtAutqIgnAwocTpnO


Parish Calendar of Events this Week  
 

Monday 30 June  
9.00am Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah  
 
Tuesday 1 July  
 
Wednesday 2 July 
9.00am Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
10.30am Funeral Mass Ross Perkins, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 
Thursday 3 July 
St Thomas, apostle 
6.30pm Mass Holy Trinity Banyo  
7.00pm  Benediction and Holy Hour, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 
Friday 4 July  
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah 
11.00am Funeral Service Peter Donataccio,  
   Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 
Saturday 5 July  
3.45pm Reconciliation, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 
Sunday 6 July  
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi, Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo  

Vigil Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3C 
 
Gloria: Sung 
 

Responsorial Psalm—Vigil 
(R.)  Their message goes out through all the earth. 
 
Gospel Acclamation—Vigil 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
 Lord you know all things: 
 You know that I love you. 
Alleluia! 
 
Nicene Creed:  Prayed 
 
Lord’s Prayer:  Prayed 
 
Preface:  The Twofold Mission of Peter and Paul in the Church 
Eucharistic Prayer: 3 
Eucharistic Acclamation: 3 
Solemn Blessing:  Sts Peter and Paul, apostles 
 

Readings:  14th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading   Isaiah 66:10-14 
Second Reading  Galatians 6:14-18 
Gospel Reading  Luke 10:1-12,17-20 

The Jubilee Prayer 
 

Father in heaven, 
may the faith you have given us 

in your Son, Jesus Christ, our brother, 
and the flame of charity enkindled 

in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

  
May your grace transform us 

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 
May those seeds transform from  

within both humanity and the whole cosmos 
in the sure expectation 

of a new heaven and a new earth, 
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, 

your glory will shine eternally. 
  

May the grace of the Jubilee 
reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, 

a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread 

the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, 
be glory and praise for ever. 

 
Amen. 

Day Mass Settings 
Where different to Vigil  

 
Responsorial Psalm—Day 
(R.)  The Lord has set me free from all my fears. 
 
Gospel Acclamation—Day 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
 You are Peter, the rock on which I will build my Church; 
 The gates of hell will not hold out against it 
Alleluia! 
 
Readings: 
1st:  Acts 2:1-11 
2nd:  2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18 
Gospel: Matthew 16:13-19 


